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First Suburbs Consortium Meeting 
     
      March 27, 2024 
    Hosted by Harrison Township 
 In attendance 
REPRESENTATIVES     OTHER 
                
Georgeann Godsey (Harrison)     
Roland Winburn (Harrison)    Richard Shaw – Huber Heights 
Danielle Bradley (Harrison)    Jack Jensen – Executive Director 
Anita Kitchen (Huber Heights)   Phil Plummer, State Representative 
Dr. Fred Aikens (Huber Heights)   Kevin Burch – MTS Trucking 
Scott Davidson (Huber Heights)                        David Seagraves  
Peggy Lehner (Kettering)    Scott Schmid – ODOT District 7 
Lisa Duvall (Kettering)    Jeffrey Adams – Huber Heights 
Matt Greeson (Kettering)    Bruce Duke – Kettering, Ohio 
Leigh Turben (Oakwood)    Jan Duke – Kettering, Ohio 
Norbert Klopsch (Oakwood)    Benson-Taylor - Montg. Cty. Recorder 
Brenda Fry (Riverside)                                                  Chief Mike Crist – Harrison Twp. 
Tyna Brown (Trotwood)    Joshua Rauch (Riverside) 
Yvette Page (Trotwood)    Mariah Vogelgesang (Centerville) 
Denise Moore (Trotwood)    Judy Cook – Chair Emeritus 
Amber Holloway (West Carrollton) 
 
      
Anita Kitchen opened the meeting 
  
A motion was made approving the February meeting minutes.  Motion by Leigh Turben, seconded by Tyna 
Brown -approved. 
 
 A motion was made accepting the Treasurer’s report.   Motion by Tyna Brown, seconded by Lisa Duvall – 
approved. 
 
Chief Crist presented information on how they interact with the residents and schools.  He was 
congratulated on the efforts his employees made to get the Fire Levy passed. 
 
 Scott Schmid, ODOT District 7 gave a power point on Round-abouts. 
 
Harrison Township reported on the Master Plan for the Community Garden.  It was started with a grant from 
Dayton Development allowing us to tear down a building if we created a community garden.  In turn the 
high school agreed to have their students create the garden. 
 
Riverside is expecting some 30,000 visitors for the eclipse. 
 
Representative Plummer reminded everyone that there are state funds available some seven hundred 
million dollars.  The Senate is also working on their budget. Anyone who has a project should contact him 
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within the next two weeks.   This would normally be done through the Dayton Development Coalition, 
however in this case you can reach out to us directly.   
 
All County offices will be open with the exception of some courts.  The Sheriff’s office has cancelled all 
vacations.   
 
There is a company reaching out to military offering to assist them their DD214, charging $99.00.  There is 
no need to pay for this service, the office of Veterans Affairs will do it at no charge. 
 
Huber Heights is working on a social event for July or August. 
 
Richard Shaw expressed his appreciation at being allowed to act as Executive Director. 
 
Jack Jensen thanked everyone for their consideration and was anxious to return to being Executive Director 
in April.  Jack thanked Bruce Duke for joining us. 
 
In April I would like to invite those new representatives to stay over at the next meeting for a brief 
orientation.  Lisa will talk to us about the Kettering Leadership academy.  An academy that Bruce Duke 
created some thirty years ago. 
 
A motion was made by Danielle Bradley, seconded by Tyna Brown to adjourn 
 
 
NEXT MEETING       April 24th– City of Centerville 
 
Approved: April 24, 2024 
 
                      


